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AND INTERNATIONAL 

ORGANIZATIONS IN GENEVA 

 

 

 

The Permanent Mission of the Russian Federation to the United 

Nations Office and Other International Organizations in Geneva presents 

its compliments to the Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for 

Human Rights and, with reference to the joint enquiry by a number of the 

special procedures of the United Nations Human Rights Council (AL RUS 

8/2021 of 19 July 2021), has the honour to transmit herewith additional 

information from the Russian Federation. 

The Permanent Mission of the Russian Federation takes this 

opportunity to convey to the Office the renewed assurances of its highest 

consideration. 

Attached: As mentioned. 
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Geneva 



Additional information from the Russian Federation 

regarding the joint request of the United Nations Human Rights Council's special 

procedures concerning Maysarat Kilyaskhanova and Svetlana Amirova (Anokhina), 

activists of the Marem volunteer group 

 

 

Reference: AL RUS 8/2021 of 19 July 2021 

 

In addition to the information sent previously, the Russian Federation has the honour to 

report that the procuratorial authorities have carried out an exhaustive verification of the actions 

of the law enforcement officers in relation to the activists of the Marem volunteer group, M. 

Kilyaskhanova and S. Amirova (Anokhina). 

As a result, on 12 August 2021 the procurator of the Leninsky District of the city of 

Makhachkala submitted to the chief of the police department of the Department of the Ministry of 

Internal Affairs for the city of Makhachkala, Dagestan responsible for the Leninsky District, a 

recommendation to take corrective action against violations of the legislation on administrative 

offences. The police officers were informed of the need to strengthen compliance standards and 

observance of the requirements of the Code of Administrative Offences of the Russian Federation. 

Disciplinary action will be taken against the guilty officers. 

At the same time, the procedural decision of the Investigative Committee of the Russian 

Federation not to institute criminal proceedings on the application of M. Kilyaskhanova and S. 

Amirova (Anokhina) regarding the unlawful use of physical force and entry into the home by 

police officers was recognized by the procurator's office as legal and justified. 

The decision of Leninsky District Court of Makhachkala of 11 June 2021, about the 

absence, in the actions of M. Kilyaskhanova and S. Amirova (Anokhina), of corpus delicti of an 

administrative violation has been upheld by the Supreme Court of the Republic of Dagestan. 


